
Safety Notification  

THREAT OF VIOLENCE – Near the Rudolph Jones Student Center 

November 6, 2016 

  
  

  

On Sunday, November 6th, 2016, the Fayetteville State University Police and Public 

Safety Department received notification of an alleged criminal act that occurred at 

approximately 10:19 p.m.  The student victims reported being approached by the suspect in the 

parking lot next to the Rudolph Jones Student Center, and having a gun pointed at them.  The 

suspect fled the area in his vehicle and was apprehended by officers of the Fayetteville State 

University Police Department moments later.  

  

The suspect is a white male, in his early 30s, close shaven hair, driving a 2013 Chevrolet Malibu 

with tinted windows.  The suspect is in custody and being processed and his name will be 

released when he is officially charged.   

  

If you have any information that might be helpful in this investigation, or have seen the suspect 

and/or his vehicle on the Fayetteville State University campus please contact the 

Fayetteville State University Police and Public safety Department at (910) 672-1775, the 

Fayetteville City Police Department at (910) 433-1529, or Crime Stoppers at (910) 483-

8477. Anonymous information is welcomed. The university has an “affirmative duty” to warn 

persons associated with this university of possible peril at the hands of some third party or 

parties. 

  

Students, staff, and faculty should carefully consider their surroundings and stay cognizant of 

those around them. If you observe suspicious activity, immediately contact the Fayetteville State 

University Police Department. 

  

A Bronco alert was not sent on this incident because the suspect was immediately apprehended 

after the crime was committed. 
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